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February 17, 2011 
Sent by Electronic Mail – Received Receipt Requested 
Dr. Koogler, P.E. 
Koogler and Associates, Inc. 
4014 NW 13th Street 
Gainesville, Florida 32609 
 

Re: Facility No. 0530021 
CEMEX Construction Materials Florida, LLC 
Brooksville South Cement Plant 
Kiln Nos. 1 and 2 

Dear Dr. Koogler: 

On February 13, 2012, you submitted a letter requesting verification that the CEMEX Brooksville South 
Cement Plant is authorized to continue operating under their existing permits due to the separation from 
the CPL Power Plant.  The Department agrees that the CEMEX Brooksville South Cement Plant is 
authorized to operate under the existing permits.  As stated in the permitting note for Condition 10 in 
Section 2 of Permit No. 0530380-001-AC, once construction on the biomass conversion project has 
commenced, the Department intends to issue a separate construction permit revision for the Brooksville 
South Cement Plant to remove all references to the coal-fired power plant operating individually or in 
combination with the cement plant.  The current Title V permit No. 0530021-029-AV will be revised 
accordingly.  This will simplify the applicable requirements, remove obsolete references, and clarify any 
Title V fee implications. 

At your convenience, please submit an application to concurrently revise the air construction permit and 
Title V air operation permit.  If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Christy 
DeVore at 850-717-9085. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

JFK/sa/scd 
Enclosure 

This letter was sent to the following people by electronic mail with received receipt requested. 
cc: Dr. John Koogler, K&A (jkoogler@kooglerassociates.com) 
 Mr. Jim Daniel, Cement Plant Manager, CEMEX (jdaniel@cemexusa.com) 
 Mr. George Townsend, CEMEX (gtownsend@cemexusa.com) 

Ms. Cindy Zhang-Torres, DEP Southwest District Office (cindy.zhang-torres@dep.state.fl.us) 
Ms. Kathleen Forney, EPA Region 4 (forney.kathleen@epa.gov) 
Ms. Heather Ceron, EPA Region 4 (ceron.heather@epa.gov) 
Ms. Barbara Friday, DEP OPC (barbara.friday@dep.state.fl.us) 
Ms. Lynn Scearce, DEP OPC Reading File (lynn.scearce@dep.state.fl.us) 
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